
WHAT’S ON 
Morning Prayer  takes place at St Peter’s on Mondays and Thursdays at 9.00am,  
    All Souls’ on Tuesdays at 9.00am and St Marks on Wednesdays at 8.00am 
 

Today      6.00pm Youth Alpha             St Mark’s 
Tuesday 9 Oct      9.00am Hearing Aid Clinic            St Peter’s 
Tuesday 9 Oct     10.00am Tots         St Mark’s 
Tuesday 9 Oct       2.15pm Women’s Fellowship – Knitting for   
    premature babies – Margaret Chisholm     St Mark’s 
Tuesday 9 Oct       7.45pm PCC Meeting Church Centre 
Wednesday 10 Oct    10.00am Sparks  Church Centre 
Wednesday 10 Oct     2.00pm Craft and Chat – Poppy making Church Centre 
Thursday 11 Oct     7.30pm Alpha Course            Vicarage 
Saturday 13 Oct    7.30pm Farnham Youth Choir Concert         St Peter’s 
 

Sunday 14 October - Trinity 20 
 

    9.30am All Souls’  Holy Communion (BCP) 
  10.00am  St Peter’s All-Age Worship for Harvest 
  11.00am St Mark’s Holy Communion (CW) 
    6.30pm St Peter’s  Holy Communion (BCP) 
 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Vicar Jonathan Thomas Telephone: 01483 762707 
  The Vicarage, 66 Westfield Road, Woking GU22 9NG 
 email: vicar@stpeterwoking.org  Usual Day Off –Friday 

 

Associate Minister Beverley Hunt Telephone: 07495 395225 
 email: associate@stpeterwoking.org  Days Off: Wed, Thurs, Sat 
 

Curate Sam Waako  Telephone: 01483 673528 
 email:  curate@stpeterwoking.org  Day Off - Thursday 

 

Ordained Local Minister Mick Moorse  Telephone: 01483 767460 
 

Licensed Lay Minister Rachel Johnson Telephone: 01483 740702 
  email: rachel.e.johnson@sky.com 
 

Children’s and Robin Jones Telephone: 01483 755852 
  Families’ Minister email: cfm@stpeterwoking.org     Days off – Thurs & Fri 
  

PARISH OFFICE OPEN Monday – Friday        9.30am – 12 noon 
   PARISH Helen Maguire Telephone: 01483 755852 
   ADMINISTRATOR   email: admin@stpeterwoking.org 
 

Churchwardens      Mark Lemprière  Telephone 01483 771094 
 Jacquie Still  Telephone 07929 653211 
 

Notes & News Editor Sue Harvey Telephone 01483 714632 
 svharvey@btinternet.com 
 

 

 
Sunday 7 October 2018       Trinity 19 

 

HARVEST THANKSGIVING AT ALL SOULS’ & ST MARK’S 
 

 

 

* AN AFTERNOON WITH TERRY WAITE - Saturday 27 October 4.00pm at St Peter’s  
  We are really excited to welcome Terry Waite to St Peter’s and would love to see 
the church full, so please invite friends and neighbours. There are flyers in each 
church to hand out and posters available if you can find somewhere to put them. 
Please reserve your tickets (£10) in advance by contacting the parish office or going 
to www.stpeterwoking.org/TerryWaite as soon as you can. 
 

 

* VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED for Terry Waite Event * 
  We are looking for a team to both provide refreshments and welcome people at the 
door.  If you are able to help, please contact Jonathan as soon as possible; you will 
get free entry! 
 
 

* MISSION GIFT DAY * 
  Thank you to all who supported our Mission Partners at our Mission Gift Day last 
week.  If you were unable to give then but would like to do so please use the Gift Day 
envelopes in each church today or go online to 
http://mydonate.bt.com/events/missiongiftday/452045 
 

 

* WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP – Guest Speaker on Tuesday 9 October at 2.15pm * 
This Tuesday Women’s Fellowship will be welcoming Margaret Chisholm, who will 
be talking about Knitting garments, without seams, for premature babies. 
Everyone is welcome so if you are interested in knitting for these special babies do 
come along.  The meeting is held at St Mark’s. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

@StMarksWoking  
@StPetersWoking 

St Peter’s Church Old Woking 
St Mark’s Church Westfield 

Website:   www.stpeterwoking.org. 
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* HARVEST AT ST PETER’S  - Next weekend * 
  St Peter’s will be decorating for Harvest next Saturday from 9.00am.  Please come 
along and lend a hand if you can.  Contributions of flowers, greenery and flowering 
shrubs will be very welcome. There is a plate in the porch for donations towards the 
cost of flowers.  The flowers, together with the harvest gifts, which can also be 
brought to the morning service on Sunday 14 October, will be distributed locally on 
the Monday morning from 9.30am.  Please ensure that the ‘use by’ dates on your 
non-perishable harvest gifts are not imminent or past!   Chris Saunders 
 

* ST PETER’S HARVEST LUNCH – Sunday 14 October * 
  This year we shall be celebrating Harvest in a different way.  We will be having a 
"Bring and Share" lunch in the Church Centre.  If you would like to come please see 
Brenda Cox she is gathering names and has a list of suggested food – or give her a 
ring on 770997. 
* ST PETER’S HARVEST BAKE-OFF * 
  If you have been inspired by the Great British Bake-Off then enter a cake for our 
Harvest competition, which will take place during the St Peter’s Harvest Lunch next 
Sunday.  It can be any type of cake and is open to all ages and all churches.  Please 
bring your cake to the Church Centre before or after the morning service with a 
separate card with your name on it. 
  It will be judged by Jonathan and Sam on appearance and taste and eaten by all 
who attend the lunch!  There will be prizes for the best three. 
 

* FAMILY HISTORY FAIR – WOKING LEISURE CENTRE – SAT 3 NOVEMBER * 
  Volunteers are needed to man the St Peter’s Church stand at this event.  If you 
could help for an hour or two, please contact Anthony Morton or Sue Harvey. 

* CRAFT AND CHAT – Wednesday 10 October – 2.00pm – Church Centre * 
  As part of our parish commemoration of the end of the First World War we will be 
knitting or crocheting a poppy, one for each person named on our war memorial 
(80).  Equipment can be provided or come with your own craft projects.  
Refreshments provided.  A pattern is available if you can't come.  More information 
from Pauline Wilde on 722098 
 

* PLEASE SAVE YOUR BOTTLES AND JARS! * 
  For our Light Beacons this year on 31 October, we will be running some fun light 
themed activities for families to get involved with.  We will be making fireflies and 
night lights!  To help us with this, please could you save your 500ml plastic bottles 
(clean and with lids) as well as glass jars of any size (clean inside and out and with 
lids)? Please give these to Robin or Jenny Jones any time between now and 31 
October - the more we collect, the more families can get involved!           Robin 
 

* 2019 PARISH CALENDAR * 
  Those of you who have the 2018 calendar will know just how good Phil Fiddes’ 
photos are.  The calendar for 2019 – again a mixture of wildlife and 
town/countryside scenes – will be available to view from mid-October.  It will 
remain at £10 with profits going this year to St Mark’s to help with their fence/roof 
fundraising.  More information soon   Caroline Harvey 
 

* CARERS’ SUPPORT NETWORK – Dates for your diary * 
 Thursday 11 October at 3.30pm - Afternoon Tea at Guildford Cathedral, Stag Hill, 

GU2 7UP,  followed by a Gospel Choir at 4.00pm and Evensong at 5.30pm.  
 Please feel free to come to all of the above of some of it, as appropriate. 
 Tuesday 6 November at 1.30pm, A Talk on Carers’ Support at the Church Centre.    

The Carers’ Directory is now live and has been circulated to those who agreed to be 
on it.  Useful website: www.surreycc.gov.uk/social-care-and-health/care-and-
support-for-adults/looking-after-someone/your-role-as-a-carer      Rev Bev Hunt. 
 

REV BEV’S REFLECTION   Caring for God’s Creation 
  On this harvest Sunday we come before God with humility and gratitude 
for his goodness, and for entrusting the environment to us to ’till and keep’ 
(Genesis 2:15). Therefore, as stewards of the earth’s resources we are 
responsible for ‘Caring for God’s Creation’. However, the BBC1 programme 
‘Drowning in Plastics’, and the Clergy Study Day on Tuesday to consider the 
impact of ‘Climate Change’, indicate that we have fallen short of our 
responsibility “to strive to safeguard the integrity of creation and sustain and 
renew the life of the earth”- (the 5th Mark of Mission).  This failure has 
devastated the lives of many, including birds and fishes, as well as some of 
the most disadvantaged people on the earth. Ever hopeful and trusting in 
God’s promises (2 Thessalonians 2.16, 17), we can become wise tenants of 
God’s kingdom and safeguard his creation. One video worth watching is at: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OLAfhMOIWqI       Bev   
 

 

* ST PETER’S * 
 

10.00am HOLY COMMUNION (CW) and 
                     Baptism of Isobel Elizabeth Beadle 
HYMNS 882   445   66   224 
OLD TESTAMENT Hebrews 4: 12-16   (p1203) 
GOSPEL Mark 10: 17-31   (p1014) 

______________________________ 
 

6.30pm EVENING PRAYER (BCP) 
HYMNS 189   37   746   200 
PSALM 126 said from the Bible   (p623) 
CANTICLE Magnificat   (p19) 
FIRST READING Joshua 3: 7-17   (p218) 
SECOND READING Matthew 10: 1-22  (p975) 
SERMON Just whistle while you work 

__________________________________________________ 

* ALL SOULS’ * 
 9.30am HARVEST ALL-AGE WORSHIP 

____________________________________________________ 

* ST MARK’S * 
11.00am HARVEST ALL-AGE WORSHIP 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS 
CHILD SHOEBOXES 

Details of what can (and 
cannot!) be included in the 
boxes are given in the 
leaflets that are available 
in all our churches.  There 
are also lists of suggestions 
at each of our churches – 
and the flat-pack 
shoeboxes are available at 
your church too! 
  Each shoebox needs to be 
accompanied by a donation 
of £5 towards the 
distribution costs. 
  If you are unable to fill a 
shoebox perhaps you could 
make a financial 
contribution. Sue Harvey 
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